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Margaret “Ma” Murray 
Community School
11504 - 105 Avenue
Fort St. John  BC  V1J 0R8
236-365-6627


Wednesday, October 3rd, 2018

Dear Parents and Guardians,

WOW!  The first month of school has finished and things seem to be going quite well.  The students are happy to have a playground to play on and have made friends with many children they didn’t know last year. We are seeing students following our Code of Conduct, being H.E.R.O.’s and our spaces are working out nicely for learning and teaching. I was extremely impressed with the students’ efforts to learn our MMCS and the HERO song, sing so sweetly at the Grand Opening (after only 2-3 lessons in music), sit so well through the ceremony and represent our school community in such an amazing way.  We have completed our first annual Terry Fox Run and experienced our first Orange Shirt day.  Thank you to all of the staff for giving so generously of their time throughout September to make this first month of school such an incredible experience for all of us.  The after hours spent to decorate, collaborate and participate in planning is truly appreciated by students, families and the board office.  It really does take everyone to build this community we call Margaret Ma Murray Community School. Please see the remainder of the newsletter for updates for the next three weeks. 

Mission Statement for Margaret Ma Murray Community School
We are a caring community. We create, we learn, we collaborate!

At MMMCS, our vision is to create a welcoming community that will provide creative, hands-on learning experiences.  Students are empowered to become kind, inclusive, responsible, and curious lifelong learners.

At planning day on September 21st, the staff was involved in setting school goals. Based on the work in May-June and our follow-up in September, we have set our goals for the year as follows: 

1. To foster a community where everyone feels safe, respected, welcome and accepted.
2. To identify students’ abilities and develop personalized opportunities for academic growth. 
3. Provide a variety of engaging opportunities for students to develop ADST skills. 



Paperwork:  Over the next few days, please check your child’s backpack and/or agenda for a number of forms going home.  This will include the Learn 60 paperwork for use of computers at school.  These forms must be returned before students have access to technology.  There will also be order information for school pictures. These envelopes need to be returned by photo day which is Wednesday, October 10th.  Photos will be taken in the morning in the Bella Yahey Gathering space.  We are looking for a parent or two to assist with pictures.  If you are able help, please contact the office. 

P.A.C.: We are looking to see if there is enough interest in setting up a P.A.C. Our first general information meeting will be held on Tuesday, October 9th at 6:30 p.m.  If you are interested in being a member and/or an executive member, it is important that you attend this meeting.  We will have a member of  DPAC here to help us get started.  There are packages at the office if you would like to pick up some pre-reading information.  Thank you to all families who have contacted the office to express interest in forming a P.A.C. 

Scholastic Book Fair:  We will be hosting a Scholastic Book Fair from Monday, October 21st- Friday, October 25th.  Books will be previewed on Monday and sales will begin at 8:20 a.m. Tuesday, October 22nd.  Students and families will have an opportunity to purchase books each morning, at recess and lunch and after school until 3:30 p.m.  We will also be ordering material if we run out of copies of popular books.  If you are able to help with this sale, please send an email to: kscheck@prn.bc.ca . This is a great way for the school to raise funds for books and resources for all students to access.  

Canteen/Special Lunches:  Now that our School Meals program is up and running, we will start to look at setting up a daily canteen menu and special lunches order option (once/week).  If you are interested in assisting with delivering special lunches once/week, please submit your name to the office.  We are hoping to have this up and running by November, maybe earlier if we have enough help.

Operation Christmas Child: Part of being a community school is raising awareness and helping other people. As such, our school has decided to be part of Operation Christmas Child. We will be collecting items for shoeboxes this month.  Donations can be made starting next week.  Items for the shoeboxes can be dropped off at the curved wall outside the library.  Please see the attached letters for the items that can be packed in the boxes. Thank you to all students, families and staff that are willing to participate in this worthwhile project. 

Bollywood Nite:  On Sunday, October 14th at the Lido Theatre, the Rotary Club of FSJ is hosting a family friendly event that will start with a vibrant showcase of Indian dance with authentic costumes and then conclude with the hit Bollywood movie “Yeh Jawaani Hai Deewani” with English subtitles.  There will be two showings of this event:

*Afternoon Show:  1:30 p.m. – doors open show starts at 2:00 p.m. – Pizza 73 will be there as a food option
*Evening Show: 6:00 p.m. – doors open and show begins at 6:30 p.m.  –Butter Chicken Co. will be there as a food option.

The Rotary Club will be using the proceeds from this fundraising event to donate to our school for an accessible playground.  We encourage all families to support this event that will directly benefit our school.  Tickets can be purchased for $15.00 each at www.energetictickets.ca .   

Halloween:  As this holiday approaches, we want to be mindful about family choice and participation. The staff will be looking at providing an alternative activity to students who do not participate/celebrate Halloween.  If you are willing to assist in this activity, please let your classroom teacher know.

School Fees:  Thank you to all who have sent in their school fees.  We will issue receipts as soon as possible.  The office accepts cash or check for fees and would appreciate all fees being paid by October 31st.

Breakfast:  Many of our students are arriving hungry each morning.  This is due to many factors – taking the bus early, arriving at daycare as early at 7:00 a.m.,  not eating enough in the morning, families running late etc.  There is always a basket of apples at the entrance way for students to access. We would like to thank the individuals who have provided these apples from their trees in our city.   Our upstairs pods are providing toast on a daily basis for any student who needs breakfast.  Even Mrs. Scheck eats breakfast upstairs sometimes, although it is oatmeal.  If you are willing to help provide some items for breakfast, please make a donation at the office.

The temperature is dropping outside and will continue to drop as the month progresses.  Just a reminder that the students will be outside until the temperature is -15.  Students need to dress appropriately to stay outside for at least 15-20 minutes.  We know that families are providing adequate clothing and that the students are choosing not to wear items outside.  A friendly reminder from home may help students understand that in order to stay warm, they need to wear their outdoor clothes.

Parking Lot:  There daily concerns about the parking lot and entryway of the school.  Please remember that it is important to keep all students safe upon arrival and pick up.  Vehicles that are parking to drop off are reminded to stay in the drop off zone, not bus zone. This is equally important after school as there are 5 buses to pick up our students, there is a band bus daily and sports teams also accessing a bus on Tuesday and Thursday for games.  When leaving the parking lot, please make sure to stop before entering 105th Avenue.  Although a stop sign has not been installed yet, vehicles must stop to avoid a collision.  The staff will also be reviewing rules for road safety with students that walk home.  We would appreciate all students using the crosswalks and if all could remain on sidewalks.  Shell Canada is looking at sponsoring a speed light and hopefully this will be installed before Christmas.

Adopt a School Campaign:  Thank you to all who have helped with this campaign over the last three weeks. The contest officially closes on October 8th. We have had many donations on line to help our school purchase books.  A big thank you to North Peace Savings and Credit Union (social justice program) for donating $1350.00 to this campaign. We so appreciate this donation!  If you would like to make a donation or if you would like to <3 our top story, please check it out at the following link : https://adoptaschool.indigo.ca/eng/schools/2239/donations/new (donations) or https://adoptaschool.indigo.ca/eng/stories/view/5283 (like my story).   MMMCS is currently in the top 5 schools in B.C. for favourite story and if we can remain there, we have a chance at winning $2500.00. 

In closing, we want to wish everyone a Happy Thanksgiving.  May you enjoy a beautiful fall weekend in the lovely Peace River region we call home.  

Sincerely, 

Mrs. Kathy Scheck			Mr. Hunter Mackay			Mrs. Linda Gibos
Principal				Vice Principal				Secretary 
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Calendar of Upcoming Events:


	Monday 
	Tuesday
	Wednesday
	Thursday 
	Friday

	8
Thanksgiving
Day
School Closed
	9
Fire Prevention Week



	10
School photos
(gathering space) starting @ 9:00 a.m.
	11
Fire prevention
 @ 9 am – grade 3 will stay later to go through safe house
	12



	15
Assembly @ 9 a.m.
	16



	17
	18
	19
Provincial
Pro-Day
School Closed

	22
Scholastic Book Fair begins

	23 



	24
	25
	26
Scholastic Book Fair ends


	29
Assembly @ 9:00 a.m.
	30
	31

Happy Halloween
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PEACE RIVER NORTH
10112 - 105 Avenue, Fort St. John, British Columbia V1J 454 Phone: (250) 262-6000 Fax: (250) 262-6046

OFFICE OF THE SUPERINTENDENT OF SCHOOLS

October 2nd, 2018
Legalization of Cannabis in BC
Dear Parents,

As you are aware, cannabis legalization for recreational use comes into effect across Canada on
October 17, 2018. It is important to understand what this means in the school context. The BC
government's Cannabis Control and Licensing Act (CCLA) and Cannabis Distribution Act
regulate how cannabis may be sold, distributed, and consumed in British Columbia, once

legalized. The proposed legislation includes significant restrictions aimed at preventing access
to cannabis by minors under age 19:

+ Cannabis cannot be consumed by anyone (students, adults) on school property.

+ Cannabis cannot be smoked or vaped anywhere where tobacco smoking and vaping are
prohibited, including a workplace, vehicle, playground or outdoor park, sports field,
skatepark, or other places where children commonly gather, near entry/exits, or at a
bus stop.

» Cannabis cannot be sold, supplied, or allowed to be consumed, by minors.

+ Offences may result in a fine ranging from $2000 to $100,000, imprisonment of three to
twelve months, or both.

While there is ongoing research on the side effects of consuming cannabis, there is irrefutable
evidence that it adversely affects brain development in young people. Additional side effects
may include; exposure to cancer-causing chemicals, impaired learning, psychotic disorders,
cardiovascular effects, impaired memory and impairment in the operation of motor vehicles.

In the interests of protecting children and observing the law, district personnel require strict
adherence to these restrictions at school facilities.

Stephen Petrucci

Assistant Superintendent

SP/ss
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Let’s Build a Playground at
Margaret Ma Murray Community School

Inclusive playgrounds are designed so children of
multiple abilities and mobility can play together.

$

B Funds raised at Bollywood Nite will go towards this project.
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OPERATION CHRISTMAS CHILD

Filling Shoeboxes is a hands-on project that brings joy and hope to children in
desperate situations around the world through gift-filled shoeboxes. It is one way
toremind children su{fering asa result of waz, poverty, famine, disease, and disaster
that they are loved and not forgotten. This small wonderful gift of hope, peace and
prosperity is truly a life-changing experience for both the giver and the receiver
and a simple, fun, exciting way to make a ditference in the lives of others.

Some schools, businesses and churches plus many families are participating in this exciting
and worthwhile event once again this fall! I invite you to join and help even more children
as we continue this meaningful tradition of giving Shoeboxes around the world!

Please let me know how I can help you or someone you know participate as well. I have
shoeboxes, posters, handouts and brochures that are helpful in promoting the Shoebox
Event and will gladly deliver and pick up any items you need and/or the filled Shoeboxes.

Thank you,
Crystal Holden, Volunteer Regional Coordinator, 250-793-6952 hal_crystal@telus.net

HOW TO PACK YOUR SHOEBOX

@ Find regular-sized shoeboxes

@ Choose boy or girl
@ Fill your shoeboxes with:
® School supplies
e Hygiene items
e Toys & other gifts
® Personal note

@ Make your $10 donation

@ Drop off your shoeboxes

SamaritansPurse.ca | 1.800.303.1269
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